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SPONSOR STATEMENT

HJR 13

TITLE:  “Proposing amendments to the Constitution of the State of Alaska to correct obsolete references to the office of secretary of state by substituting references to the office of lieutenant governor.”


In 1970 Alaska voters approved amendments to the state constitution changing the name of “Secretary of State” to “Lieutenant Governor.”  At that time, however, the drafting attorneys did not catch all of the references to “Secretary of State”.  HJR13 corrects the two remaining references to “Secretary of State” in the state constitution.  The proposed amendments, if approved by the legislature, would be placed before the voters in the next general election.
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